



#### Final Term Exam 2016-2017

Reserved for the exam secretariat

ELARAKI School for education and learning

Full name:....

Group:..... Exam number:....

Subject: English

Level: 3rd year of JHS

Duration: 1 hour

Coefficient

**>** 

Subject :English

Level :3rd year of JHS

Final mark:

...../ 20

Examiner's signature

Reserved for the exam secretariat









There are thousands of charities and non-profit organizations around the world that help those in need. Competition is fierce and they have to think of imaginative ways to raise money. A popular trend recently has been for charities to attract the help of members of the society **who** do all sorts of weird and wonderful activities to raise money on their behalf. People are prepared to do unusual and even extreme things for this cause.

David Hunt, who is a firefighter, did something of the kind in 2010. He spent 48 hours without food locked in a glass box **which** was hanging 30 feet in the air from a crane above central London. His unusual challenge was certainly not easy, but it successfully gained a lot of attention. With a little help from another firefighter who was on the ground; they managed to persuade the public to support their cause by making donations that added up to over five thousand pounds. Their chosen charities were The Firefighters Charity and Cancer Research in UK.

It is not just the young who have gone up high to raise money for charity. In 2009, Kay Matthews, who was 90 at that time, went to Norfolk, UK, to skydive from a plane 13,000 feet above the ground for a war-victims charity. She raised about £3000. Few people are brave enough to go skydiving, let alone an elderly woman, but she loved every minute of it.

Others prefer to stay firmly on the ground, but still no further away from danger, like Nick Le Souef, a 67-year old businessman who lives in Melbourne, Australia. In 2010, He decided to spend 3 weeks living in a shop window with 400 deadly spiders to raise money for a children's charity. The real-life Spiderman wasn't at all nervous as he slept among his eight-legged friends, and survived **the experience** unharmed, raising fifty thousand dollars. The spiders, however, weren't so lucky, as by the end of the challenge, a few of them had started eating each other.

Raising money for charity is also popular with students. Alison Bishop, from Middleton school in Peterborough, UK, decided to do **her** bit for charity by doing a sponsored silence in March 2011. She spent a whole school day without saying a word. She had to write things down in class and she wore a sign saying 'Please don't speak to me, I'm doing a sponsored silence for the National Deaf Children's Association.' It was quite difficult but she managed to raise £874.

**charity**: an organization that collects money to help people, for example those who are sick or poor.

| ELARAKI School for education and learning  |  | Final Term Exam<br>2016-2017 |               | m Re      | Reserved for the exam secretariat |             |             |  |
|--|--|------------------------------|---------------|-----------|-----------------------------------|-------------|-------------|--|
|  |  | Full name:                   |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
|  |  | Group :                      |               |           | Exam number :                     |             |             |  |
| Subject : English  |  | Duration :                   |               | 1 ho      | 1 hour                            |             | Coefficient |  |
| Level :3rd year of JHS   |  |                              |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
|  |  |                              |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
| Subject : English Final m  |  | nark: Examiner's signa       |               | signature |                                   |             |             |  |
| Level :3rd year of J   | нѕ   | / 20                         |               |           |                                   | secretariat |             |  |
| 1. Unusual people 2. A weird behavior 3. Making a challed The best title is B/ FILL IN THE C | eour for a good on the good of | cause                        | <br>MATION FR | OM THE    |                                   | · - ·       |             |  |
| Name   | What the   | y did                        | Fo            | or which  | charity                           | Money ra    | ised        |  |
| David Hunt   |  |                              |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
| Kay Matthews   |  |                              |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
| Nick Le Souef  |  |                              |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
| Alison Bishop  |  |                              |               |           |                                   |             |             |  |
| C/ ANSWER THES   | e questions  | : ( 3pts)                    | l             |           |                                   | 1           |             |  |

| 1. What is the latest trend regarding charities?                    |
|---|
|   |
| 2. Who helped David Hunt with his challenge?                        |
|   |
| 3. How did Alison Bishop communicate with her friends and teachers? |
|   |
|   |

# Ne rien écrire dans ce cadre

| D/ ARE THESE SENTENCES TRUE OR FALSE ? JUSTIFY . ( 3pts)                   |
|--|
| 1. The two firefighters were both hung in the same glass box.              |
|  |
| 2. Nick Le Souef stayed in a shop window with 400 dead spiders.            |
|  |
| 3. While he was in the shop window, he killed all the spiders.             |
|  |
| E/ FIND IN THE TEXT WORDS OR EXPRESSIONS WHICH MEAN THE SAME AS : ( 3 pts) |
| 1. unusual (parag 1):  |
| 2.a large tall machine used to lift heavy things (parag 2):                |
| 2.courageous (parag 3):  |
| F/ WHAT DO THE UNDERLINED WORDS IN THE TEXT REFER TO? (2 pts)              |
| 1. <b>who</b> (paragraph 1):   |
| 2. <b>which</b> (paragraph 2):   |
| 3. <b>the experience</b> (paragraph 4):                                    |
| 4. <u>her (paragraph 5)</u> :  |
| II.LANGUAGE (15 POINTS)  |
| A/ PUT THE VERBS IN BRACKETS IN THE CORRECT TENSE OR FORM . (3pts)         |
| 1. Emmanuel Macron <b>(elect )</b> president of France a few days ago.     |
| 2. Sara (hear)   |
| 3. The murderer (already/commit) his crime when the police arrived.        |
| 4. I <b>(read)</b> the book you lent me for about three days now, but I    |
| (not / finish)it yet. It's very interesting.                               |

## Ne rien écrire dans ce cadre

| B/ FILL IN THE BLANKS WITH THE APPROPRIATE WORDS FROM THE LIST: (4pts)                       |
|--|
| release - melt - endangered - extinct - standby - draw up -towards - notice - medication     |
| 1.It's David's wedding party next week and he needs to                                       |
| 2.My favourite singer willhis new album very soon.   |
| 3. We need to protect all thespecies on our planet. It's our responsibility.                 |
| 4. I am not really satisfied with my present job anymore. I may give in my                   |
| C/ REWRITE THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES AS INDICATED. (3 pts)                                     |
| 1. In Morocco, accidents kill four thousand people every year.                               |
| Four thousand people   |
| 2. I want to drive my father's car, but I don't have a driving license.                      |
| I wish   |
| 3. When Mr Sage was young, he went jogging every morning.                                    |
| Mr Sage used   |
| D/ UNDERLINE AND CORRECT THE MISTAKES IN THE FOLLOWING SENTENCES: (3pts)                     |
| 1.I'm very busy this year. If I would have enough time, I would learn another language.      |
|  |
| 2. Amina will pass her exam successfully, will she?  |
|  |
| 3. I don't like fast food, and so does my brother.   |
|  |
| E/ COMPLETE THE UNFINISHED WORDS .THE FIRST LETTER IS GIVEN. ( 2pts)                         |
| 1. My father does his best in his job so that he can be <b>p</b> to a better position.       |
| 2. "I hope they will find a <b>c</b> for this type of cancer soon," Kyle said to his friend. |

## Ne rien écrire dans ce cadre

#### **III/ WRITING** (10 pts)

Write an e-mail to your school website in which you suggest other ways of collecting money for charity.

| CHARITY  CANCER SUCKS  COLOR OF STORM WITH YOUR STORM WITH YOU |
|--|
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |
|  |